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 Children’s Museum event 

This was our first event at the Children’s Museum of New    

Hampshire in Dover and what a fun time!   

137 people attended for this fun afternoon family event.   

If you were not able to attend, a friendly reminder that we have 

passes for your family to use at the Children’s Museum of     

New Hampshire.   

Please call your Service Coordinator for some passes.   
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Family Support Community Forum 

We promote respect, wellness, full inclusion, and empowerment of the       

Individuals we serve and their families. The purpose of this group is to provide 

a safe opportunity for parents, whose children are eligible for Family Support 

services at Community Partners, to support and encourage each other. If you 

have any questions please connect with Paula Fraser at (603)516-9509 

 

Thank you for your help! 

In March Family Support organized a mini food drive. The team worked with    

Market Basket in Lee for a food order. Individuals from the Crosby Community 

Office helped Family Support staff organize the food into 80 bags. The CCO 

team distributed the bags in groups of ten to Family Support, Early Supports 

& Services, IHS/PDMS, Case Management and the four day programs. Funding 

from the Lend a Helping Can/radio station donations supported this initiative. 
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In Home Supports 

   Walmart; sensory-friendly hours from 8 a.m. to 10 a.m. every day in all 

stores across the U.S. During these hours, the televisions on the walls showcase 

a static image, the radio is turned off, and the lights are dimmed. 
 

 Dover Children’s Museum; childrens-museum.org/things-to-do/programs/autism 
 

 Check your local movie theater for sensory free showings 
 

 Chuck E. Cheese; chuckecheese.com/sensory-sensitive-sundays 
 

 Atlantic Gym; atlanticgym.com/adaptive-movement 
 

 Sensory Seekers; sensoryseekers.org 
 

 Story Land Sensory Free weekend: September 14 & 15, 2024  

storylandnh.com/prepare-your-visit/relevant-information/accessibility 

In Home Supports (IHS) is a Medicaid Waivered program available to eligible individuals 

with a developmental disability ages 3-21 years old who live at home with their families 

and require extensive supports to live at home. In addition to the need for respite,   

families and individuals need more support at home as well as involvement in the     

community to sustain a higher quality of life.  

This waivered program is managed by a Family Representative and provides funding     

opportunities for community integration, personal care support in and outside of the 

home, assistance with environmental modifications, assistive technology, and much more.  

Our program works closely to meet the needs of families and individuals, while also    

staying within state and program regulations. To be found eligible for this program, the 

individual receiving services must live at home and receive Medicaid. For more information, 

you can reach out to the Supervisor of Consolidated Services, Hannah Woodman at 

HWoodman@communitypartnersnh.org or your Family Support coordinator.  

Sensory Free Options 

mailto:HWoodman@communitypartnersnh.org
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Healthcare Coordination Spotlight  

On Our Scouts!! 

 

Want to be featured in our HCC spotlight?  

Contact Caroline Harris at charris@communitypartnersnh.org 

Luke Dimke achieved Scout’s highest award, becoming an Eagle Scout!  

Below is a picture of his Eagle Scout project which was building a stage and 

cleaning a trail behind the Early Childhood Learning Center in Barrington. 

 

 

The Farr family has also been busy earning Scouting Badges! 

Alexander (shown on right) and his younger brother 

Zachary are both working towards their Eagle Scout  

status.  Shown here, they are displaying the latest in 

their earned merit badges.  Each badge is earned after 

demonstrating skills in a certain area.  According to   

Alexander, the badges shown here are “collections, first 

aid, art and personal management.” 
 

Alexander is also demonstrating his star rank which is 

only two ranks away from Eagle Scout rank.   
 

According to the organization’s website, “The Boy 

Scouts of America will rebrand to Scouting America, reflecting the organization’s 

ongoing commitment to welcome every youth and family in America to       

experience the benefits of Scouting. The change will go into effect on February 

8, 2025.” 
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The Rochester School District, in partnership with The 

NH Transition Community of Practice and Community 

Partners, hosted a local Transition Fair in Rochester NH. 

The event took place at Frisbie Memorial Hospital    

Conference Center on May 4, 2024. 

Vendors from numerous service entities provided essential 

information for young adults with developmental       

disabilities or mental health concerns who are also within 

transition age (14-22). Educational, mental health, vocational, recreational and legal 

resources were made available. 

It was an enjoyable experience for all as our Area Agency provided guidance and     

direction to our clients and families.  NH Vocational Rehabilitation, Project SEARCH,  

Servicelink, COAST, NH Family Voices, NAMI NH and Northeast Passage were just a 

few of the dedicated organizations present at the event. About 18 families joined us 

on that day, and approximately 50 total participants impacted our young adults in a 

positive way! 

We look forward to seeing you at the next Transition Fair event at Dover High 

School on September 28, 2024. 

 

 

 

Transition Corner 

Please be on the lookout for our Save-the-Date! 
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 Early Supports & Services 

Touch a Truck event 

Early Supports & Services hosted our second Touch A 

Truck event on May 3rd at Community Partners at 

Crosby Road. There were about 30 families who     

attended and had a blast!  Children and families got to 

explore vehicles and connect with community service 

workers, play games, enjoy snacks, socialize and connect 

with one another. Adult clients and staff from     

Community Partners also joined to play and explore. 

The event included fire trucks from the Dover Fire   

Department and Durham Fire Department, a cruiser 

from the Dover Police Department, a Dover Public 

Works dump truck, a Community Partners  wheelchair 

van, the Community Partners Mobile Crisis Van, and a 

school bus! We are grateful for these supportive    

community volunteers who took time out of their day 

to help bring happiness to children and families and for 

the families for enjoying the event.  

ESS IS ON FACEBOOK 

Early Supports and Services  

Community Connection 

(a member only Facebook group page for ESS families) 

Ask us to join!   
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Looking for a fun outing with your family? 
York’s Wild Kingdom tickets available for you to purchase at a discount price.   

If interested, please connect with Jessica Towle at (603)516-9300 or 

jtowle@communitypartnersnh.org for prices and how to get the tickets. 

 

 
 

Community Partners & Dover High School Transition Fair 
Dover High School 

Saturday, September 28, 2024 

18 Fore Autism Golf Tournament 
Saturday, July 27, 2024 

facebook.com/p/18-Fore-Autism 

Family Support Conference 
Saturday, August 3, 2024 

More information on page 8 

familysupportconference.com 

Back to School Event 
Thursday, August 22, 2024 

More information on page 9 

Seacoast Science Center Event 
Ages 3-12 

Wednesday, July 17, 2024; 11:00-1:30 

More information will be sent out at the end of June 

Zoom event/Learn more about Project Search 
Thursday, June 13, 2024 at 5:00pm 

More information on page 14 
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Open house at Spectrum Connection 

We moved!! Spectrum Connection has moved into our amazing new space at 353 High 

Street in Somersworth. We celebrated this with our open house and ribbon cutting 

ceremony on April 11, 2024. The Spectrum Connection team enjoyed introducing     

ourselves to the community, providing tours, and talking about how we help individuals 

with autism spectrum disorder through Applied Behavior Analysis (ABA). The event was 

well attended by members of the community, families, Community Partners’ Board of 

Directors, and Community Partners’ staff. Kids had fun playing with a variety of    

different toys, reading books, swinging, and jumping in the ball pit. New families     

interacted with some of our current families to share their experiences with Spectrum 

Connection, autism, and ABA.  
 

Spectrum Connection provides Applied Behavior Analysis (ABA) to children with autism 

spectrum disorder from two years of age to eight years of age. We are a            

fee-for-service provider for children with behavioral challenges or developmental needs. 

Our services are typically funded by private insurance or Medicaid. Individualized     

programs are developed based on each learner’s specific needs. 

We focus on increasing behaviors that are helpful and decreasing behaviors that are 

harmful or severely impact learning. All interventions are individualized to the learner, 

and we emphasize teaching skills in a natural, fun environment. We can teach academic, 

social, communication, and daily living skills in ways that will have a direct, positive  

impact on the learner and their family. 
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Teen event at Hilltop Fun Center  

The light rain did not stop us from having fun. 

Go-Karts, laser tag, mini golf, arcade and pizza! 

What a fun afternoon at Hilltop Fun Center! 

It was great to see everyone. 

Extra Services 
More information: dhhs.nh.gov/sites/g/files/ehbemt476/files/documents2/dmsform1060.pdf 
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Cycling with Northeast Passage 
 

 

 

 

What a fun morning at Northeast Passage!  

Lots of laughter, smiles, conversations, and sunshine! 

Thank you to Northeast Passage and their amazing staff for letting us host an 

event at their location in Durham, NH.  

If you were not able to attend the event; don’t worry, we are hoping to host 

more events with Northeast Passage in the future.  



P a g e  1 3  

 

Family Support Advisory Council 

We want to hear from you 
 

The Family Support Advisory Council (FSAC) is a group of family members and  

individuals who currently receive services through Community Partners. They meet 

monthly to help guide the activities and priorities of the Family Support Team. 

In addition to the monthly meetings, some members may also choose to work with 

the Family Support Team to plan and coordinate events, activities, and workshops 

for families. 

During the month of March, the council sent a Survey Monkey with questions for 

Family Support families to complete.  Please take some time to answer the   

questions and if you do not get the survey by email or mail, please let us know.   

 

We have some Summer Safety Bags 

For Family Support families with children ages of 3 & up. 
Limited number of bags available are first come first served 

 

Get ready for the summer with one of our summer safety bags.   

Some examples of items in the bag are sunscreen lotion, bug spray, tick remover, 

band aides, etc.   
 

If you are interested in receiving a bag, please connect with your service coordinator 

through the Healthcare Coordination or Family Support Department.   
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Sign up to learn more about Project 
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What is Project SEARCH? 



Community Partners 

113 Crosby Road; Suite 1 

Dover, NH  03820 

Editors: Family Support Department 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

The Family Support Raffle 

Let us know what you like about our newsletter and we will enter your response in our raffle for a 

$35.00 Market Basket card. 

Return this form by mail or email to: 

Paula Fraser; Community Partners, 113 Crosby Rd; Suite 1, Dover, NH 03820 or 

pfraser@communitypartnersnh.org  

Client’s and parent/caregiver’s name: ___________________________Telephone:_______________ 

Address:______________________________________________________________________________ 

Email:_________________________________________________________________________________ 

Feedback about our newsletter____________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Enter by 07/15/2024: This contest is only open to our eligible Family Support families who receive this newsletter. 


